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EATONIA  
NEWS BULLETIN 

Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Regular Classifieds (5-6 Lines)   

Paid in advance RATE $12 OTHERWISE $21 

Boxed classified ads $21 

1/8 Page  $19 
¼ Page  $37 
½ Page  $58 
Full Page $105 

Non-Profit Organizations 
¼ Page  $20 
½ Page  $28 
Full Page $51 

 
 

GST is not included in above pricing. 
 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 

Anonymous items will not be published. 

Microsoft Word Required 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Taxes 
 

The Town is offering tax discounts for payment of 
2017 taxes. The following discounts will be applied 

to any tax payments made during that month: 
 

May – 2% 
June – 1% 

 
 
 
 

**Deadline for 

submissions is the 

22nd of each month. 

Please provide 

payment with your 

ad. 

 

Grad Wishes 
 

Don’t forget to contact the Town Office by 
May 23rd if you are interested in putting a  

Grad Wish in the June Newsletter.  
 

Size of Ad: Business Card Size 
Cost: $12.00 + GST 

 

Email: newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 

 
 

Nuisance Ground Hours 
 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday 1:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m. 
Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. 

Closed Sundays & Stat Holidays 
 
 

Closed Monday, May 22 for Victoria Day 

 

Notification to Consumers 
 

In accordance with Section 44 of the Water 
Regulations, 2002, the Town hereby notifies 

consumers that the information on the quality of 
water supplied to the residents and compliance to 
sample submission requirements is available for 
viewing at the Town Office during regular office 

hours or can be viewed on the  
Town’s Webpage at www.eatonia.ca  

 

The Town Office & Town Crew 
will be closed 

Monday, May 22 
For Victoria Day 

 

Due to Monday, May 22 being a holiday 
 garbage will be picked up on  

Tuesday, May 23rd.  

Due to the wet weather conditions 
garbage pick-up will remain on  

front street pick-up for  
Monday, May 1st.  

 
Please watch for posters for further information.  

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
http://www.eatonia.ca/
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MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR 

 

I think it’s safe to say that spring is finally here and just as plants spring to life, so will the town. 

Please watch out for kids in the streets. 

 

Along with the highway work, you can look to see some curbing and paving in Peters court area 

and other areas of town. Work on replacing the main water line to town will commence soon as 

council has selected a contractor. 

 

Work is progressing well on the new town office and staff is looking forward to the new space to 

work out of. Summer students will be starting at the beginning of May; we’d like to welcome back 

Tamara Parkin and Garrett King for their 3rd and 2nd years back.  

 

Along with Canada’s 150th celebration, Eatonia is putting on some fireworks display in conjunction 

with the Big Ball Bash on July 1St weekend; mark it on your calendar. 

 

Remember that garbage pick-up is changing to back-alley pick up. This is to help keep our streets 

clean, do your part and pick up litter. There is lots of activity in the area, let’s keep our town clean, 

and a Prairie Oasis people want to come live.  

 

You should have received your 2017 property tax assessments, it was a difficult budget and looking 

ahead we have many difficult decisions to make. Please share what YOUR priorities for our town? 

How important are roads and sidewalks to you? Where do you see Eatonia going in the future? 

 

Share your opinion, we will listen! My CORRECT email is Steven@stevencpa.ca and please feel free 

to contact my cell at 306-838-3919. 

 

Thanks to town staff for all you do. 

 

Yours Truly, 

 
Steven Schwartz, Mayor  
 

mailto:Steven@stevencpa.ca
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May Rec News 
 

The Eatonia and District Recreation Board would like 
to thank Matt Hoffman for the many hours he 
volunteers to keeping up the plant at the arena.  We 
truly appreciate your time and efforts! 
 
Arena:   
Though winter season is over for another year, things 
are still busy at the arena with upgrades and repairs 
to the kitchen, kitchen lobby and main lobby.  The 
Recreation Board started work on April 24th and is 
looking forward to getting things spruced up for next 
season!  Thanks to the Community Places and Spaces 
grant funded by the Community Initiatives Fund and 
the Co-op Communities in Color grant we were able 
to move ahead with these projects. 
 
Pool: 
Though it doesn’t feel much like Spring or Summer, 
the swimming lesson registrations have started and 
we are in the process of getting all our lifeguards in 
place.  This summer the swimming lesson sets are as 
follows: 

Set #1 - June 19 – June 30 
Set #2- July 3 – July 14 

Set #3 - July 17 – July 21 
Set #4 - July 24 – August 28 
Set #5 - July 30 – August 4 

Set #6 - August 14 – August 25 
 

To register for lessons, stop by the rec office or find 
the registration form on our Eatonia and District 
Recreation facebook page.  Please keep in mind when 
registering your child for lessons that the one week 
sets are more intense and may be difficult for some 
students.  Some students may not be able to 
complete all the required skills in one week. 
Please watch for more information on pool opening 
date, public swim times, etc. throughout the  
month of May! 
 
 

 
Summer Fun Program: 
Please keep your eyes open for more information on 
this new and improved summer program coming out 
soon.  It would be really great to see lots of kids take 
part in the “Summer Fun”! 
 
Summer Fun Program Co-ordinators: 
We are currently seeking 2 or 3 motivated and 
dependable individuals that enjoy working with 
children to co-ordinate and supervise the Summer 
Fun Program in Eatonia this summer.  Employment 
will be 3 days a week throughout July and August.  
You will be expected to help prepare and plan crafts, 
projects, games and activities for children ranging in 
age from 3-14 years.  You will be provided paid time 
for the planning and preparation portion of your 
work.   Please submit resumes stating qualifications, 
experience and days off that will be needed this 
summer to Vanessa at the Rec Office by May 8th, 
2017. 
 
T-ball and Rec Soccer: 
This spring we have T-ball running for kids ages 5-8 
coached by Lindsay Larock and T-ball/Rec Soccer for 
kids ages 3-4 coached by Amanda Longmuir.  These 
programs will run on Monday and Wednesday 
starting May 1st.   If you would like to register please 
stop by the Recreation Office as soon as possible. 
 
Sask Lotteries Funding: 
If your group or organization applied to the 
Recreation Board for Sask Lotteries Funding for 2017-
18 you will be hearing from us in the middle of May. 
Proceeds from the sale of Saskatchewan Lotteries 
products such as Lotto 6/49, Western 6/49, and 
Scratch & Win are placed in the Saskatchewan 
Lotteries Trust Fund.    Grants from this fund are used 
to support more than 12,00 sport, culture, recreation 
and community groups in the province.  Community 
groups in Eatonia receive funding from the 
Saskatchewan Lotteries Grant Program.   
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April 20, 2017 
 
Dear past supporter of Bullarama, 
 
Regrettably, the Eatonia Bullriding Committee is 
announcing the cancelation of this year’s event to our 
sponsors, supporters and various clubs that benefit 
from our event. We have plans to continue this major 
fundraising event in 2018, so please look for upcoming 
meeting dates. 
 
Thank you to all of our many sponsors, volunteers and 
supporters for your past support and for being patient 
with us. We hope to see you all back for next year’s 
event. 
 
Sincerely, 
The Eatonia Bullriding Committee 
  

EOL will be sponsoring a 

Beef on a Bun/Pie Booth 
during the Garage Sales on 

Saturday, May 27th 
 

It will be held at the Community Hall from 
9:00 am to 2:00 pm 

 
If you are able to donate pies,  

this would be greatly appreciated. 
 

Thanking you in advance. 
The EOL Board 

Screenings Project 
 

We would like to thank the following  
for their donations. 

 
Todd Schimpf 

Gary Baker 
Willis Wilson 

Gail, Darcy, & Tim Wilson 
Jim Townsend 

Perry Bews 
Duane Cridland 

Ray & Leah Cooper 

Casual Motel Housekeeper 
 

A casual housekeeper is required for the  
Eatonia Oasis Motel.   

 
For details, contact Carol Peters at  

307-967-2429.   
 

Please send a written application to: 
Eatonia Oasis Motel 

Box 87 
Eatonia, Sk S0L 0Y0 

or fax to: 306-967-2267 
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Eatonia Agencies Ltd. 
Will be closed at 3:00 pm 

On May 12, 2017 
 

Sorry for any inconvenience 

Thank you 
 

To the R. M. Of Chesterfield council, ratepayers, 

former fellow employees, friends and all those 

who organized and attended the April 23rd 

retirement tea in my honour, I thank you. For the 

delicious lunch and drinks served that afternoon, 

and for the many gestures of kindness, cards, 

gifts and mementos, I am truly appreciative. My 

years working at the municipal offices in 

Laporte and in Eatonia were happy ones, and 

especially, I'm indebted to the people who made 

that possible:  past and current councils, and the 

taxpayers of the municipality.         Bev Dahl 
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       Hantavirus Precautions 

 

Health officials are reminding residents to take precautions against hantavirus when in areas 

potentially infested by rodents.  People can get hantavirus by breathing in contaminated 

airborne particles from the droppings, urine and saliva of infected deer mice.  Hantavirus 

infection is rare but it can be fatal.  Symptoms of hantavirus can occur within one to six weeks 

of exposure and may include fever, muscle aches, cough, headaches, nausea, and vomiting. 

 These symptoms can quickly develop into a severe and often fatal lung disease called 

hantavirus pulmonary syndrome.  Exposure to hantavirus most often occurs when people clean 

up enclosed buildings such as grain bins, sheds, barns, garages, trailers, cottages and homes, 

or farm equipment and vehicles that have been in storage. 

 

When cleaning rodent-infested areas:  

 Ventilate the building by opening doors and windows for at least 30 minutes before 

cleaning; 

 Use wet mopping methods and wear rubber or plastic gloves; 

 Wear goggles and a well-fitting N-95 type filter mask when cleaning areas contaminated 

by droppings in a confined space; 

 Dampen areas contaminated with rodent droppings with bleach disinfectant and remove 

droppings with a damp mop or cloth; 

 Avoid using dry cleaning methods such as dusting, sweeping, vacuuming or air-hosing; 

 Steam clean, shampoo or spray upholstered furniture with a detergent, disinfectant or a 

mixture of bleach and water; and 
 Wash clothes and bedding with detergent in hot water. 

You can also reduce exposure to hantavirus by:  

 Blocking openings that might allow rodents to enter a building; 

 Storing human and animal food, water and garbage in containers with tightly-fitted lids; 

and 

 Moving woodpiles or other potential hiding places for mice away from your home. 

 
For more information on hantavirus, visit the Government of Saskatchewan website at 
www.saskatchewan.ca/residents/health/diseases-and-conditions/hantavirus and HealthLine Online at 
www.healthlineonline.ca.  For advice on symptoms or when to seek care, call HealthLine 811. 

Eatonia Health Center offers physician services Tuesday’s and Wednesday’s as well as Lab services, Homecare and 
Meals on Wheels.  Please call to book all appointments 306-967-2591. 

 

http://www.saskatchewan.ca/residents/health/diseases-and-conditions/hantavirus
http://www.healthlineonline.ca/
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100 1st Avenue West  
Leader, SK 

 

Monday to Friday 8:30 – 5:30 
Saturday 10:00 – 3:00 

Excluding Holidays 
 

 

(306) 628-4000 
Toll Free 844-494-0004 

 

We offer: 
- medication reviews 

- pill packs at no cost to you 
- smoking cessation 

- drug-free therapy for insomnia 
- braces, canes, walkers, & other 

aids for daily living 
- a wide variety of toys, gift ware, 

Hallmark cards, Coke/Pepsi products, 
household goods 

 
 

We deliver to Eatonia 
Follow us on Facebook 

New products, health information 
and in-store specials 

 

EOL Auxiliary Mother’s Day Tea &  
Bake Sale 

 

Saturday, May 13, 2017 
2:00pm – 4:00pm 

At Eatonia Oasis Living 
 
 

EOL Auxiliary “Spring Raffle” 
‘Mother’s Day Tea Basket’ donated by Dirks Pharmacy 

‘Country Chic Mini Pain Set’ donated by  
Leader Pharmacy 

‘Hanging Flower Basket’ from Auxiliary 
Tickets: $2.00 or 3/$5.00 

All proceeds to supplies for EOL 
Draw will be made Sat. May 13 at Mother’s Day Tea 

 

Bake Sale Starts at 3:00pm 
Baking donations are appreciated 

All proceeds go towards supplies for residents at EOL 
 

Everyone Welcome! 
 

The Eatonia Library Board 
 

is requesting quotes for the construction and installation 
of a secure, weatherproof book drop for the Eatonia 

Library. The book drop would be installed at its current 
location, which is the east side of the Eatonia Train 

Station next to the entrance of the library. 
 

The board is looking for a two slot drop in which one slot 
would be used for the collection of books and the 

second slot would be used for the collection of DVDs 
and other electronic media material. 

 

The current drop is located on a cement pad 2 feet by 2 
feet, but the size of the drop may be modified if needed. 

 
 
 

Please submit quotes for the above to the Eatonia 
Library Board by May 31st, 2017 to: 

 

Eatonia Library Board 
Box 100 

Eatonia, SK 
S0L 0Y0 
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Resident Update: 

We have 15 residents living at E.O.L. 

(Single and Double rooms available) 
 

(If you or a family member feel that you may need 

the services of our facility, now or in the future, talk 

to Cora or Krista at (306)967-2447 for more 

information.  Ask us about the Personal Care Home 

Benefit!) 

 

 

 
 

Happy Birthday, Yvonne Smith, Winnie Larson and 

Laviah Hayes!!   

Thank you to the United Church Women for hosting the Monthly 

Birthday Party and to The HAYES Family for Entertaining!! 

 

 
CARDS/GAMES 

TUESDAY 

 

2:00 to 3:30 

 

Thank you to the following volunteers: 

 Eaton School Band Students for serving and cleaning up at our 

Resident Family Easter Dinner 

 Staff who helped in any way getting residents ready, loading the 

bus, helping at the hall for our Resident Family Easter Dinner 

 Rose Hammerlindl for helping make cabbage rolls 

 Kelsey Guidinger for baking cookies for us 

 Marie Smith for organizing our Craft Session and Candy Ashford 

for helping this month 

 Candy Ashford for helping at BINGO 

Call Vicki or Cora at 967-2447 if you would like to volunteer at E.O.L. 

 

 
 

 

BINGO!! 

Thursday 

 

2:30 to 3:30 

 

Thank you to all the men and women who provide the church services at 

Eatonia Oasis Living.  Fulfilling the residents’ spiritual needs is an 

important part of their care, and everyone at E.O.L. appreciates you very 

much.  Our services are Wednesday afternoons at 2:30 if anyone would 

like to join us. 

 Thank you to everyone who has made a contribution of any kind to 
our facility. We appreciate it from the bottom of our hearts!! 

 

ACTIVITIES/EVENTS THIS MONTH: 
 

-MORNING EXERCISES, BAKING, CRAFTS, MANICURES 
-EATON SCHOOL GRADE THREE/FOUR CLASS CAME TO EOL—THEY WILL BE 
WRITING LETTERS TO THE RESIDENTS ABOUT THEIR VISIT! 
-MITCHELL AND GREG LAROCK CAME AND PUT ON A SHOW FOR US…COME 
BACK ANY TIME! 
-MRS.HYND BROUGHT THE GRADE 4 STUDENTS FROM EATON SCHOOL TO 
PLAY THEIR RECORDERS FOR US.  THERE IS SOME UPCOMING TALENT IN THAT 
CLASS! 
-PLAYED WHEEL OF FORTUNE ON THE WII…WE WON THE JACKPOT!! 
-TANJAY/ALIA CLOTHING SALE…LOTS OF NICE THINGS. THEY WILL BE BACK IN 
THE FALL. 
-AMY’S PLAYSCHOOL: PAINTED A MURAL FOR US AND DECORATED EGGS WITH 
THE RESIDENTS…A GOOD TIME WAS HAD BY ALL!! 
- RESIDENT FAMILY EASTER DINNER HOSTED BY THE EATONIA HEALTH CARE 
AUXILIARY AND THE EOL BOARD OF DIRECTORS.  ENTERTAINMENT WAS 
PROVIDED BY BOB& ROSE HAMMERLINDL AND RON&JAN BECKER…AN 
AWESOME DAY OF GOOD FOOD AND GOODFELLOWSHIP! 

-MADE CABBAGE ROLLS! 

Eaton School CWEX: 

 

Thank you to Jessie 

Williams and Alyssa 

Evans for choosing to do 

your work experience at 

E.O.L. 

We look forward to you 

coming. You are doing a 

great job! 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

MAY 13, 2017 

AUXILIARY MOTHER’S DAY TEA & BAKE SALE 

2:00 TO 4:00  

(BAKE SALE STARTS AT 3:00) 

DONATIONS OF BAKING WOULD BE 

APPRECIATED! 

_________________________ 

MAY 27, 2017 

EATONIA COMMUNITY GARAGE SALE DAY 

ACTIVITY DEPARTMENT WILL ONCE AGAIN 

BE HOLDING A GARAGE SALE…ANY 

DONATIONS OF GENTLY USED ITEMS WOULD 

BE ACCEPTED WITH GRATITUDE! 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS IS HAVING THEIR 

BEEF ON A BUN & PIE SALE!  

DONATIONS OF PIES WOULD BE GREATLY 

APPRECIATED…BE SURE TO STOP IN!! 
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Thank you 
 

Our hearts are full of gratitude at the outpouring of 
your love and support during the difficult passing of 
our beloved Jerry. Your kindness, lasagnas, soups and 
pies kept us nourished and fed when cooking was the 
furthest thing from our minds. The cards, food and 
flowers touched our hearts, especially those from the 
fire department and town to which Jerry devoted so 
many years. Thank you for joining us as we said a fond 
farewell. Jerry would have been pleased.   
 
With love,  
The Jurgens Family. 
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The Family of Otto Wormsbecker would like to 
say thanks to all those that showed their 

kindness through cards, food, hugs and best 
wishes. It means a lot and show once again 

how great the people of Eatonia and area are. 

A HUGE THANK YOU FROM THE  
EATONIA CAMPGROUND COMMITTEE… 

 

…to all the volunteers who helped out that day –         
we couldn’t do it without you!! 
…to all those who donated pies – they were 
delicious! 
…to the Eatonia Wheatking Ball team for helping 
with the Barbequing of the burgers  
…to the Prairie Centre Credit Union for the 
monetary donation and the donation of the coffee 
…to Kramer Auctions/Ritchie Bros Auctions for 
allowing us to do the BBQ at the auction 
…to Somerville Farms (2014) LTD. For allowing us 
to use their shop 
…to the Kindersley & District Co-op for letting us 
use their BBQ’s  
 

There are still some “Auction Burgers” for sale. 
They are bags of 10 burgers for $25.00/bag. 
Please contact Troy Becker at 306-460-7410. 

The United Church 

Upcoming Services 
 

May 7th  10:30 a.m. Ron Baker 

  

May 14th  10:30 a.m. Marj Mack 

 

May 21st  10:30 a.m. Ron Baker 

 

May 28th  10:30 a.m. Ron Baker 

 

All are welcome! 
 

A Special Thank You  goes out to the 

Eatonia Oasis Staff in Eatonia for the care 
and love shown to our Dad and Husband 
…Otto Wormsbecker. You made it his home 
and each day he looked forward to sharing 
time with each and every one of you as long 
as it wasn’t during a Blue Jays game ……… 
the respect and warmth given to him was 
amazing and I know if he could he would 
give each and every one of you a big hug if 
he could.  
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Spring is here! 

Time to renew your farm vehicles! 
 

 

Stop in at Eatonia Agencies Ltd. & we will make sure your vehicles are 
ready for the busy farm season ahead! 

306-967-2201 – EATONIAAGENCIES@YOURLINK.CA 

A warm Thank You to all our friends who 

extended sympathy, sent cards, brought food and 
visits after the passing of our Mom, Grandma and 
Great-Grandmother, Peggy Kornelson. During her 
three year stay in Eatonia Oasis Living, mom became 
very much a part of this community and we 
appreciate so much the love and care extended to her 
by the staff and visitors to EOL.  
As Peggy would say….God Bless!! 
 

Deb, Bryan and Family 
Blair, Karen and Family 

EATONIA OASIS LIVING JOB OPPORTUNITY 
 

MAINTENANCE /CUSTODIAL/GROUNDSKEEPING 
 

Permanent  Part time Position   25 hours per week 
 

Start Date:  July 1, 2017 
 

General Information: 
 

Applicant must have knowledge of mechanics, carpentry, 
plumbing, gardening and grounds upkeep and knowledge 

 and/or willingness to learn operation of boiler 
system. 

Applicant must be able to work with minimal supervision 
and be a self-starter. 

Salary in accordance with the current CUPE Collective 
Agreement. 

 
Please submit your resume to: 

 

Eatonia Oasis Living 
Box 217, Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

Fax  (306) 967-2434 
email eol@sasktel.net 

Posting Closing Date & Time:  2:00 pm on May 10, 2017 

 

http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=-8tIcK-vQKddsM&tbnid=ztsxdN2-l260fM:&ved=0CAgQjRw&url=http://bestclipartblog.com/31-truck-clip-art.html/truck-clipart-1&ei=E7wpU6TsO4HaoATyqIKIBA&psig=AFQjCNGhhympvjTGdwZcSeCef8rwTFst3w&ust=1395330452040250
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